
APPROVED                                    Wheaton, Maryland 
52-1981                                     November 2, 1981 
 
The Board of Education of Montgomery County met in special session 
at Wheaton High School, Wheaton, Maryland, on Monday, November 2, 
1981, at 7:30 p.m. 
 
 ROLL CALL      Present:  Mrs. Carol F. Wallace, President in the 
                                  Chair 
                             Mr. Joseph R. Barse 
                             Mr. Blair G. Ewing 
                             Dr. Marian L. Greenblatt 
                             Mr. Jonathan Lipson 
                             Mrs. Suzanne K. Peyser 
                             Mrs. Elizabeth W. Spencer 
                             Mrs. Eleanor D. Zappone 
 
                    Absent:  None 
 
            Others Present:  Dr. Edward Andrews, Superintendent of 
                                  Schools 
                             Dr. Harry Pitt, Deputy Superintendent 
                             Dr. Robert S. Shaffner, Executive 
                                  Assistant 
                             Mr. Thomas S. Fess, Parliamentarian 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Robert E. Peary High 
                                  School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Mrs. Peyser: 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County Superintendent of Schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required 
by the policy; and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups 
within the County, including affected communities; and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held 
in accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have 
presented their views on the recommendations, alternative 



proposals and supporting data; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has 
considered the superintendent's recommendations, as well as 
alternatives to consolidations and closings, to address the 
concerns of steadily declining student enrollment and increasing 
fiscal constraints in Montgomery County; and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light 
of all the information presented to it, considers it practicable 
and necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the 
County for the  greater benefit of all students attending the 
Montgomery County Public Schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Robert E. Peary High School is to be closed in 
June 1986; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Robert E. Peary High 
School shall be adjusted with Kennedy High School and consolidated 
into the attendance areas of Wheaton and Rockville High Schools as 
follows: 
 
         o  Receive from Kennedy High School students living in 
            the Georgia Avenue/Hewitt Avenue portion of the 
            existing Harmony Hills Elementary School area 
            beginning with ninth graders in September 1982 
 
         o  Send students from the portion of the Barnsley 
            Elementary School service area now attending Parkland 
            Junior High School and that portion of the existing 
            Rock Creek Valley Elementary School attendance area 
            attending Wood Junior High School to Rockville High 
            School beginning with ninth grade students in 
            September 1985, along with ninth grade mild 
            handicapped and all auditory students 
 
         o  Send students living in the existing Brookhaven and 
            Wheaton Woods Elementary Schools attendance areas and 
            those portions of the Harmony Hills and Rock Creek 
    Valley Elementary Schools in the Parkland Junior High  
   School attendance areas to Wheaton High School     
   beginning with ninth grade students in September 1985 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Robert E. Peary High School building and site 
are no longer needed for school purposes; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Robert E. Peary High School building and site 
be conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1986 or as soon 



thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be 
made aware of these actions. 
 
Mr. Lipson moved that the question be divided into paragraphs to be 
voted on.  Mrs. Wallace said the question could be divided after 
they saw what it looked like. 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Lipson to Amend 
                                  the Proposed Motion on Peary High 
                                  School 
 
Mr. Lipson moved that the proposed resolution on Peary High School 
be amended in the first Resolved to substitute "in June 1983 or as 
soon as feasible" for "in June 1986."  Mrs. Peyser seconded the 
motion. 
 
Mr. Barse appealed the ruling of the chair that Mr. Lipson's motion 
was in order. 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Dr. Greenblatt on 
                                  Dividing the Question 
 
Dr. Greenblatt moved that the Board divide the question and vote by 
paragraph.  Mrs. Spencer seconded the motion. 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Barse to Amend  
         the Substitute Motion (FAILED) 
 
A motion by Mr. Barse to amend the substitute motion by 
substituting "Resolved, That the Board instructs the superintendent 
to develop a master plan alternative for the possible closing of 
Peary in June 1983 and holding hearings on this alternative" for 
"Resolved, That Robert E. Peary High School is to be closed in June 
1983 or as soon as feasible" failed with Mr. Barse and Mr. Ewing 
voting in the affirmative; Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. 
Spencer, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the negative (Mr. 
Lipson negative). 
 
Resolution No. 733-81        Re:  Dividing the Question on Peary 
                                  High School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Spencer, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mr. Barse voting in the negative (Mr. Lipson 
affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board divide the question on Peary High School 
and delete the date in Mr. Lipson's amendment. 



 
Resolution No. 734-81        Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Peary High School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Spencer, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mr. Barse voting in the negative (Mr. Lipson 
abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That Robert E. Peary High School is to be closed. 
 
Resolution No. 735-81        Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Peary High School 
 
On motion of Mr. Lipson seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
and Mrs. Wallace voting in the negative (Mr. Lipson affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Peary High School be 
amended by adding "and be it further Resolved, That the date of 
closure be June 1983, or as soon as feasible thereafter" after the 
first Resolved clause. 
 
Resolution No. 736-81        Re:  Tabling of Third Resolved Clause 
                                  of Proposed Resolution on Peary 
                                  High School 
 
On motion of Mrs. Spencer seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Spencer, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mr. Barse abstaining (Mr. Lipson affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the third Resolved clause on the attendance area of 
Peary High School be tabled until the Board discussed the proposed 
resolutions on Wheaton High School and Rockville High School. 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mrs. Spencer   
        Regarding the Peary Building 
          and Site 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved that the Board retain the Peary building and 
site for the present time.  Mr. Barse seconded the motion. 
 
Resolution No. 737-81        Re:  Deferral of Two Proposed Resolved 
                                  Clauses on Need for Peary   
        Building and Site 
 
On motion of Mrs. Zappone seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
and Mrs. Spencer voting in the negative (Mr. Lipson affirmative): 
 



Resolved, That the fourth and fifth Resolved clauses on the need 
for the Peary building and site be deferred. 
 
Resolution No. 738-81        Re:  Final Resolved Clause of Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Peary High School 
 
On motion of Mrs. Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Spencer, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mr. Barse abstaining: 
 
Resolved, That the Board approve the final Resolved clause of the 
proposed resolution on Peary:  "Resolved, That the state 
superintendent of schools, State Interagency Committee for Public 
School Construction, and the County Council and county executive of 
Montgomery County be made aware of these actions." 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Peary High School 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the county superintendent of schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy; and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities; and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County; and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 



all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Robert E. Peary High School is to be closed; and be 
it further 
 
Resolved, That the date of closure be June 1983, or as soon as 
feasible thereafter; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Northwood High School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following, which was seconded by 
Mrs. Peyser: 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the County Superintendent of Schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required 
by the policy; and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 
recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups 
within the County, including affected communities; and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held 
in accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have 
presented their views on the recommendations, alternative 
proposals and supporting data; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has 
considered the superintendent's recommendations, as well as 
alternatives to consolidations and closings, to address the 
concerns of steadily declining student enrollment and increasing 
fiscal constraints in Montgomery County; and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable; and 



 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light 
of all the information presented to it, considers it practicable 
and necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the 
County for the greater benefit of all students attending the 
Montgomery County Public Schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Northwood High School is to be closed in June 
1984; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Northwood High School 
shall be consolidated with the attendance area of Montgomery Blair, 
Albert Einstein, and John F. Kennedy High Schools as follows: 
 
        o  Send students from the existing Forest Knolls, Four 
            Corners, and Pine Crest Elementary School areas 
    beginning with Grade 9 students in September 1983,  
   along with a mild learning handicapped class, to     
Montgomery Blair High School 
 
         o  Send students from the existing Arcola Elementary    
 School portion of the Northwood High School attendance     
area and from the existing Forest Grove and Glen Haven     
Elementary Schools areas to Albert Einstein High     School, 
beginning with Grade 9 in September 1983; along     with a 
mild learning handicapped class in September     1984 
 
         o  Send students in the existing Kemp Mill Elementary 
    School area, beginning with Grade 9 in September 1983, 
    to John F. Kennedy High School 
 
         o  Relocate the ESOL (English for Speakers of Other 
    Languages) Center to Walter Johnson High School in  
   September, 1983 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Northwood High School building and site are 
no longer needed for school purposes; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the Northwood High School building and site be 
conveyed to the County Government on July 1, 1984, or as soon 
thereafter as possible, subject to the approval of the state 
superintendent of schools; and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and 
the County Council and county executive of Montgomery County 
be made aware of these actions. 
 
Resolution No. 739-81        Re:  Dividing the Question on   
        Northwood High School 
 
On motion of Mrs. Peyser seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following 



resolution was adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. Spencer and Mrs. 
Wallace voting in the negative; Mr. Barse abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board divide the question on Northwood High 
School. 
 
Resolution No. 740-81        Re:  First Resolved Clause of Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Northwood High 
                                  School 
 
On motion of Mrs. Spencer seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
and Mrs. Wallace voting in the negative (Mr. Lipson abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the Board of Education adopt the first Resolved 
clause of the proposed resolution on Northwood High School, 
"Resolved, That Northwood High School is to be closed in June 1984; 
and be it further." 
 
Resolution No. 741-81        Re:  Deletion of First Bullet under  
         the Second Resolved Clause of the 
                                  Proposed Resolution on Northwood 
                                  High School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing and Mrs. 
Spencer voting in the negative; Mrs. Wallace abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the Board delete the first bullet under the second 
Resolved clause of the proposed resolution on Northwood High 
School. 
 
For the record, Mrs. Wallace stated that she would be abstaining 
because she did not have all the answers on the impact of these 
decisions. 
 
Resolution No. 742-82        Re:  Deletion of the Arcola Part of  
         the Second Bullet of the Second 
                                  Resolved Clause of the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Northwood 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing and Mrs. 
Spencer voting in the negative; Mrs. Wallace abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
negative): 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Northwood be amended by 
deleting the Arcola portion of the second bullet of the second 



Resolved clause. 
 
Resolution No. 743-81        Re:  Second Bullet of the Second 
                                  Resolved Clause of the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Northwood 
 
On motion of Mrs. Spencer seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, 
Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mrs. Wallace abstaining (Mr. Lipson abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the Board approve the second bullet of the second 
Resolved clause of the proposed Northwood resolution, "Send 
students from the existing Forest Grove and Glen Haven Elementary 
Schools areas to Albert Einstein High School, beginning with Grade 
9 in September 1983; along with a mild learning handicapped class 
in September 1984." 
 
Resolution No. 744-81        Re:  Third Bullet of the Second 
                                  Resolved Clause of the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Northwood 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing and Mrs. 
Spencer voting in the negative; Mrs. Wallace abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
negative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board amend the third bullet under the second 
Resolved on the proposed resolution on Northwood to read, "Send 
students in the existing Kemp Mill and Arcola Elementary School 
area, beginning with Grade 9 in September 1983, to John F. Kennedy 
High School." 
 
Resolution No. 745-81        Re:  Fourth Bullet of Second Resolved 
                                  Clause of the Proposed Resolution 
                                  on Northwood 
 
On motion of Mrs. Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, 
Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mrs. Wallace abstaining (Mr. Lipson abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the Board approve the fourth bullet under the second 
Resolved of the proposed resolution on Northwood, "Relocate the 
ESOL (English for Speakers of Other Languages) Center to Walter 
Johnson High School in September, 1983." 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mrs. Spencer on the 
                                  Last Three Resolved Clauses of  
         the Proposed Resolution on   
        Northwood 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the last three resolved clauses of 



the proposed resolution on Northwood.  Mr. Ewing seconded the 
motion. 
 
Mrs. Spencer assumed the chair. 
 
Resolution No. 746-81        Re:  Postponement of the Motion on the 
                                  Last Three Resolved Clauses of  
         the Proposed Resolution on   
        Northwood 
 
On motion of Mrs. Wallace seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, 
Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mrs. Spencer abstaining (Mr. Lipson abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the Board postpone action on the Resolved clauses 
dealing with the Northwood building and site. 
 
Mrs. Wallace assumed the chair. 
 
Resolution No. 746-81        Re:  Final Resolved Clause of the 
                                  Proposed Resolution on Northwood 
                                  High School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Spencer, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mr. Barse abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in the 
affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the Board approve the final Resolved clause of the 
proposed resolution on Northwood, "Resolved, That the state 
superintendent of schools, State Interagency Committee for Public 
School Construction, and the County Council and county executive of 
Montgomery County be made aware of these actions." 
 
                             Re:  Closure of Northwood High School 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education has adopted a Long-range 
Educational Facilities Planning policy which establishes goals, 
principles, and a process for addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of that policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Long-range Educational Facilities Planning policy 
requires the county superintendent of schools to submit a 
recommended 15-Year Comprehensive Master Plan for Educational 
Facilities which includes specific data and information required by 
the policy; and 
 
WHEREAS, In accordance with the policy statement on Long-range 
Educational Facilities Planning, timely notice of those 



recommendations has been provided to individuals and groups within 
the County, including affected communities; and 
 
WHEREAS, Public hearings on those recommendations have been held in 
accordance with the policy, and interested citizens have presented 
their views on the recommendations, alternative proposals and 
supporting data; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County has considered 
the superintendent's recommendations, as well as alternatives to 
consolidations and closings, to address the concerns of steadily 
declining student enrollment and increasing fiscal constraints in 
Montgomery County; and 
 
WHEREAS, It is the statutory responsibility of the Board of 
Education to consolidate schools when it considers such action 
practicable; and 
 
WHEREAS, The Board of Education of Montgomery County, in light of 
all the information presented to it, considers it practicable and 
necessary to consolidate and close some schools within the County 
for the greater benefit of all students attending the Montgomery 
County Public Schools; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That Northwood High School is to be closed in June 1984; 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the attendance area of Northwood High School shall 
be consolidated with the attendance area of Albert Einstein and 
John F. Kennedy High Schools as follows: 
 
    o  Send students from the existing Forest Grove and Glen Haven 
       Elementary Schools areas to Albert Einstein High School, 
   beginning with Grade 9 in September 1983; along with a mild   
 learning handicapped class in September 1984 
 
    o  Send students in the existing Kemp Mill and Arcola     
   Elementary Schools area, beginning with Grade 9 in September 
   1983, to John F. Kennedy High School 
 
    o  Relocate the ESOL (English for Speakers of Other Languages) 
       Center to Walter Johnson High School in September, 1983 
 
    and be it further 
 
Resolved, That the state superintendent of schools, State 
Interagency Committee for Public School Construction, and the 
County Council and county executive of Montgomery County be made 
aware of these actions. 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Ewing to Set the 
                                  Time of Adjournment (FAILED) 
 
A motion by Mr. Ewing that the Board adjourn its meeting at 12:30 



a.m. failed with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, and Mrs. Peyser voting in 
the affirmative; Mrs. Wallace voting in the negative; and Dr. 
Greenblatt, Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Zappone abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
voting in the negative). 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Change for 
                                  Montgomery Blair High School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Mr. Ewing: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities 
Planning establishes goals, principles, and a process for 
addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system  shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Montgomery Blair High School attendance area 
on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
         o  Send students from the existing Broad Acres and 
            Brookview Elementary School (exclusive of New 
            Hampshire Estates) portions of the Montgomery 
            Blair High School area to Springbrook High School, 
            along with students from the portion of the 
            Montgomery Knolls Elementary School area east of 
            Miles Street, beginning with Grade 10 students 
            in September 1982 
 
         o  Send students from the existing Woodlin/Woodside 
            Elementary School portion of the Montgomery Blair High 
            School area north of Colesville Road and from the 
            existing East Silver Spring attendance area west of 
            Sligo Creek and north of Colesville Road to Albert 
            Einstein High School beginning with Grade 9 students 
            in September 1982 
 
         o  Upon the closure of Northwood High School receive 
            students from the existing Forest Knolls, Four Corners, 
            and Pine Crest Elementary Schools area beginning with 
            Grade 9 students in September 1983, along with a mild 



            learning handicapped class 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Montgomery Blair High 
School shall be part of that high school group. 
 
Resolution No. 749-81        Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Blair High School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mr. Barse, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing and Mrs. 
Spencer voting in the negative; Mrs. Wallace abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the Board amend the proposed resolution on Blair 
High School by deleting the third bullet under the first Resolved 
clause. 
 
Resolution No. 750-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for 
                                  Montgomery Blair High School 
 
On motion of Mrs. Spencer seconded by Mr. Ewing, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing 
voting in the negative; Mrs. Wallace abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
abstaining): 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities 
Planning establishes goals, principles, and a process for 
addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system  shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Montgomery Blair High School attendance area 
on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
    o  Send students from the existing Broad Acres and 
       Brookview Elementary School (exclusive of New Hampshire 



       Estates) portions of the Montgomery Blair High School 
       area to Springbrook High School, along with students 
       from the portion of the Montgomery Knolls Elementary 
       School area east of Miles Street, beginning with Grade 10 
       students in September 1982 
 
    o  Send students from the existing Woodlin/Woodside 
       Elementary School portion of the Montgomery Blair High 
       School area north of Colesville Road and from the 
       existing East Silver Spring attendance area west of 
       Sligo Creek and north of Colesville Road to Albert 
       Einstein High School beginning with Grade 9 students 
       in September 1982 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Montgomery Blair High School 
shall be part of that high school group. 
 
Resolution No. 751-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for 
                                  Springbrook High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities 
Planning establishes goals, principles, and a process for 
addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system  shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Springbrook High School attendance area on and 
after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served during 
the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
    o  Adjust the boundary with Montgomery Blair High School, 
       assigning to Springbrook High School the existing Broad 
       Acres, Brookview (exclusive of New Hampshire Estates), and 
       a portion of the Montgomery Knolls (east of Miles Street) 
       Elementary Schools service areas, beginning with Grade 10 



       in September 1982 
 
    o  Adjust the boundary with Paint Branch High School, assigning 
       to Springbrook High School the portion of the existing 
       Cloverly Elementary School service area consisting of 
       Old Barn Court, and any Old Barn Court resident currently 
       enrolled at Benjamin Banneker Junior High School or Paint 
       Branch High School may continue that articulation 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Springbrook High School 
shall be part of that high school group. 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Change for Albert 
                                  Einstein High School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Dr. Greenblatt: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities 
Planning establishes goals, principles, and a process for 
addressing changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system  shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Albert Einstein High School attendance area 
on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
         o  Send students from the Kensington Elementary School 
            portion of the Albert Einstein High School area west 
            of the town limits to Walter Johnson High School 
            beginning with Grade 9 students in September 1982 
 
         o  Receive students from the existing Arcola Elementary 
            School portion of the John F. Kennedy High School 
            area beginning with Grade 9 in September 1982 
 
         o  Receive students from the existing Woodlin/Woodside 
            Elementary School portion of the Montgomery Blair 



            High School area north of Colesville Road, and from 
            the existing East Silver Spring Elementary School 
            portion of the Montgomery Blair High School area west 
            of Sligo Creek and north of Colesville Road beginning 
            with Grade 9 in September 1982 
 
         o  Upon the closure of Northwood High School, receive 
            students from the existing Arcola Elementary School 
            portion of the Northwood High School attendance area 
            and from the existing Forest Grove and Glen Haven 
            Elementary Schools areas, beginning with Grade 9 in 
            September 1983; and a mild learning handicapped class 
            from Northwood High School in September 1984 
 
         o  Receive students from the existing Highland Elementary 
            School portion of the Wheaton High School area 
            beginning with Grade 9 students in September 1985 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Albert Einstein High School 
shall be part of that high school group. 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mrs. Peyser to Amend 
                                  the Proposed Resolution on 
                                  Einstein 
 
Mrs. Peyser moved that the first bullet in the proposed resolution 
on Einstein High School to add "except for KenGar students" after 
"town limits."  Dr. Greenblatt seconded the motion. 
 
                             Re:  A Substitute Motion by Mr. Ewing 
                                  on the Proposed Resolution on 
                                  Einstein (FAILED) 
 
A substitute motion by Mr. Ewing that all students from Kensington 
Elementary School be assigned to Walter Johnson High School failed 
with Mr. Ewing, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mrs. Peyser and Mrs. Spencer voting in the negative; 
Mr. Barse and Dr. Greenblatt abstaining (Mr. Lipson abstaining). 
 
Resolution No. 752-81        Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Einstein High   
        School 
 
On motion of Mr. Barse seconded by Mr. Ewing, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Mrs. Wallace, and 
Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. Peyser and Mrs. 
Spencer voting in the negative; Dr. Greenblatt abstaining (Mr. 
Lipson abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Einstein High School be 
amended to send all students from Kensington Elementary School to 



Walter Johnson High School. 
 
Resolution No. 753-81        Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Einstein High   
            School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. Spencer voting in 
the negative; Mr. Ewing and Mrs. Wallace abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Einstein High School be 
amended by deleting the second bullet. 
 
Resolution No. 754-81        Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Einstein High   
        School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mr. Barse, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. Spencer voting in 
the negative; Mr. Ewing and Mrs. Wallace abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Einstein High School be 
amended in the fourth bullet to delete "existing Arcola Elementary 
School portion of the Northwood High School attendance area and 
from the" and to change "Grade 9" to "Grade 10." 
 
Resolution No. 755-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for Albert 
                                  Einstein High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 



 
Resolved, That the Albert Einstein High School attendance area on 
and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
    o  Send students from the Kensington Elementary School 
       to Walter Johnson High School beginning with Grade 9 
       students in September 1982 
 
    o  Receive students from the existing Woodlin/Woodside 
       Elementary School portion of the Montgomery Blair 
       High School area north of Colesville Road, and from 
       the existing East Silver Spring Elementary School 
       portion of the Montgomery Blair High School area west 
       of Sligo Creek and north of Colesville Road beginning 
       with Grade 9 in September 1982 
 
    o  Upon the closure of Northwood High School, receive 
       students from the existing Forest Grove and Glen Haven 
       Elementary Schools areas, beginning with Grade 10 in 
       September 1983 ; and a mild learning handicapped class 
       from Northwood High School in September 1984 
 
    o  Receive students from the existing Highland Elementary 
       School portion of the Wheaton High School area 
       beginning with Grade 9 students in September 1985 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Albert Einstein High School 
shall be part of that high school group. 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Change for John  
         F. Kennedy High School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Mrs. Zappone: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 



should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the John F. Kennedy High School attendance area 
on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
         o  Send to Albert Einstein High School students living 
            in the existing Arcola Elementary School area 
            beginning with ninth graders in September 1982 
 
         o  Send to Peary High School students living in the 
            Georgia Avenue/Hewitt Avenue portion of the existing 
            Harmony Hills Elementary School attendance area 
            beginning with the ninth grade in September 1982 
 
         o  Upon the closure of Northwood High School, receive 
            students living in the existing Kemp Mill Elementary 
            School area, beginning with Grade 9 in September 1983 
 
         o  Close John F. Kennedy High School to transfers-in 
            until state-rated capacity utilization falls within 
            the 70-90 percent range 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to John F. Kennedy High 
School shall be part of that high school group. 
 
Resolution No. 756-81        Re:  Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on John F. Kennedy  
         High School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. 
Spencer voting in the negative; Mr. Ewing abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on John F. Kennedy High 
School be amended by deleting the first bullet. 
 
Resolution No. 757-81        Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on John F. Kennedy  
         High School 
 
On motion of Mrs. Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr.Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. 
Wallace voting in the negative; Mr. Ewing abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
voting in the affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on John F. Kennedy High 



School be amended to substitute "Wheaton" for "Peary" in the third 
bullet and substitute "as soon as feasible" for "beginning with the 
ninth grade in September 1982." 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mrs. Peyser to Amend 
                                  the Proposed Resolution on   
        Kennedy (FAILED) 
 
A motion by Mrs. Peyser to amend the proposed resolution on Kennedy 
High School by deleting the fourth bullet failed with Dr. 
Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mr. Ewing and Mrs. Spencer voting in the negative; Mr. 
Barse and Mrs. Wallace abstaining (Mr. Lipson abstaining): 
 
Mrs. Spencer assumed the chair. 
 
Resolution No. 758-81        Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Kennedy High School 
 
On motion of Mrs. Wallace seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. 
Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse, Mr. 
Ewing, and Mrs. Spencer voting in the negative (Mr. Lipson voting 
in the negative): 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Kennedy High School be 
amended by deleting the fourth bullet. 
 
For the record, Mrs. Wallace stated that she still believed in the 
open transfer policy. 
 
Mrs. Wallace assumed the chair. 
 
Resolution No. 759-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for John  
         F. Kennedy High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 



WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the John F. Kennedy High School attendance area on 
and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
    o  Send to Wheaton High School students living in the 
       Georgia Avenue/Hewitt Avenue portion of the existing 
       Harmony Hills Elementary School attendance area 
       as soon as feasible 
 
    o  Upon the closure of Northwood High School, receive 
       students living in the existing Kemp Mill Elementary 
       School area, beginning with Grade 9 in September 1983 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to John F. Kennedy High School 
shall be part of that high school group. 
 
Resolution No. 760-81        Re:  An Amendment to the Resolution on 
                                  Kennedy High School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. 
Spencer voting in the negative; Mr. Ewing abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the resolution on Kennedy High School be amended by 
adding Arcola Elementary to the second bullet. 
 
Resolution No. 761-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for John  
         F. Kennedy High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 



define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the John F. Kennedy High School attendance area on 
and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
    o  Send to Wheaton High School students living in the 
       Georgia Avenue/Hewitt Avenue portion of the existing 
       Harmony Hills Elementary School attendance area 
       as soon as feasible 
 
    o  Upon the closure of Northwood High School, receive 
       students living in the existing Kemp Mill and Arcola 
   Elementary Schools areas, beginning with Grade 9 in     
   September 1983 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to John F. Kennedy High School 
shall be part of that high school group. 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Change for   
        Wheaton High School 
 
Dr. Greenblatt moved approval of the following which was seconded 
by Mrs. Spencer: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Wheaton High School attendance area on and 
after July 1, 1983, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following 
modifications: 



 
         o  Change the boundary between Wheaton and Woodward 
            High Schools, assigning students living in the Rock 
            Creek Terrace Apartments to Wheaton High School 
            as soon as feasible 
 
         o  Receive students from the existing Brookhaven and 
            Wheaton Woods Elementary Schools attendance areas 
            and the Parkland Junior High School portions of the 
            existing Harmony Hills and Rock Creek Valley 
            Elementary Schools attendance areas as soon as 
            feasible 
 
         o  Change the boundary between Wheaton and Albert 
            Einstein High Schools, assigning students living 
            in the existing Highland Elementary School 
            attendance area to Albert Einstein High School 
            as soon as feasible 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Wheaton High School shall 
be part of that high school group. 
 
Resolution No. 762-81        Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Wheaton High School 
 
On motion of Dr. Greenblatt seconded by Mr. Lipson, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, 
Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. 
Wallace voting in the negative; Mrs. Peyser abstaining (Mr. Lipson 
affirmative): 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Wheaton High School be 
amended by adding "Send to Wheaton High School students living in 
the Georgia Avenue/Hewitt Avenue portion of the existing Harmony 
Hills Elementary School attendance area as soon as feasible" as a 
fourth bullet. 
 
Resolution No. 763-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for   
        Wheaton High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Dr. 
Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Spencer, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse 
abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in the affirmative): 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 



facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Wheaton High School attendance area on and after 
July 1, 1983, consists of the attendance areas served during the 
1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
    o  Change the boundary between Wheaton and Woodward 
       High Schools, assigning students living in the Rock 
       Creek Terrace Apartments to Wheaton High School 
       as soon as feasible 
 
    o  Receive students from the existing Brookhaven and 
       Wheaton Woods Elementary Schools attendance areas 
       and the Parkland Junior High School portions of the 
       existing Harmony Hills and Rock Creek Valley 
       Elementary Schools attendance areas as soon as 
       feasible 
 
    o  Change the boundary between Wheaton and Albert 
       Einstein High Schools, assigning students living 
       in the existing Highland Elementary School 
       attendance area to Albert Einstein High School 
       as soon as feasible 
 
    o  Send to Wheaton High School students living in the 
       Georgia Avenue/Hewitt Avenue portion of the existing 
       Harmony Hills Elementary School attendance area as 
       soon as feasible 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Wheaton High School shall be 
part of that high school group. 
 
Resolution No. 764-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for 
                                  Rockville High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Dr. 
Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Spencer, 
and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse and Mrs. 
Wallace abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in the affirmative): 



 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Rockville High School attendance area on and 
after July 1, 1983, consists of the attendance areas served during 
the 1981-82 school year with the following modification: 
 
    o  Receive students from the portion of the Barnsley Elementary 
       School service area now attending Parkland Junior High     
 School and that portion of Rock Creek Valley Elementary     
 School in the Wood Junior High attendance area as soon as    
feasible, along with ninth grade mild handicapped and all    
auditory students from Peary High School 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Rockville High School shall 
be part of that high school group. 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Change for 
                                  Bethesda-Chevy Chase High School 
 
Dr. Greenblatt moved approval of the following which was seconded 
by Mrs. Peyser: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 



define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Bethesda-Chevy Chase High School attendance 
area on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas 
served during the 1981-82 school year with the following 
modification: 
 
         o  Send Grades 9-12 students from the Glenbrook Knolls/ 
            Glenwood portion of the Bethesda Elementary School 
            area now attending Pyle Junior High School to 
            Walt Whitman High School 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Bethesda-Chevy Chase 
High School shall be part of that high school group. 
 
Resolution No. 765-81        Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Bethesda-Chevy  
                              Chase High School 
 
On motion of Mr. Barse seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, 
Mrs. Peyser, Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the 
affirmative; Mrs. Spencer voting in the negative (Mr. Lipson 
abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Bethesda-Chevy Chase High 
School be amended by deleting "with the following modification:" in 
the first Resolved, deleting "Send Grades 9-12" from the bullet, 
and adding "may transfer" after "Pyle Junior High School." 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mr. Barse to Amend   
                                  the Proposed Resolution on 
                                  Bethesda-Chevy Chase High School 
          (FAILED) 
 
A motion by Mr. Barse to amend the proposed resolution on 
Bethesda-Chevy Chase High School by adding "Resolved, That the 
students from the former Larchmont service area be assigned to 
Bethesda-Chevy Chase High School" failed with Mr. Barse, Mrs. 
Peyser, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing, Dr. 
Greenblatt, Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Wallace voting in the negative 
(Mr. Lipson abstaining). 
 
Resolution No. 766-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for 
                                  Bethesda-Chevy Chase High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Dr. 



Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Peyser, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Peyser, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. 
Spencer voting in the negative (Mr. Lipson voting in the 
affirmative): 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Bethesda-Chevy Chase High School attendance area 
on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year: 
 
    o  Students from the Glenbrook Knolls/Glenwood 
       portion of the Bethesda Elementary School 
       area now attending Pyle Junior High School may 
       transfer to Walt Whitman High School 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Bethesda-Chevy Chase High 
School shall be part of that high school group. 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Change for Walt 
                                  Whitman High School 
 
The Board did not act on the attendance area change for Walt 
Whitman High School. 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Change for Walter 
                                  Johnson High School 
 
Mrs. Zappone moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Dr. Greenblatt: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 



 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Walter Johnson High School attendance area 
on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas 
served during the 1981-82 school year with the following 
modifications: 
 
         o  Change the Walter Johnson High School boundary 
            with C. W. Woodward High School to reassign 
            Grades 9-12 students living in the Grosvenor 
            Park Apartments from C. W. Woodward High School 
            to Walter Johnson High School in September 1982 
 
         o  Reassign Grades 9-12 students living in the 
            Kensington Elementary School area west of the 
            Town of Kensington corporate limits from 
            Albert Einstein High School to Walter Johnson 
            High School beginning with the ninth grade in 
            September 1982 
 
         o  Relocate the ESOL (English for Speakers of Other 
            Languages) Center at Northwood High School to 
            Walter Johnson High School in September 1983 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Walter Johnson High 
School shall be part of that high school group. 
 
Resolution No. 767-81        Re:  An Amendment to the Proposed 
                                  Resolution on Walter Johnson High 
                                  School 
 
On motion of Barse seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following 
resolution was adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. 
Peyser and Mrs. Spencer abstaining (Mr. Lipson abstaining): 
 
Resolved, That the proposed resolution on Walter Johnson High 
School be amended in the second bullet to send all students from 



Kensington Elementary School to Walter Johnson High School. 
 
Resolution No. 768-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for Walter 
                                  Johnson High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Zappone seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Walter Johnson High School attendance area on 
and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modifications: 
 
    o  Change the Walter Johnson High School boundary 
       with C. W. Woodward High School to reassign 
       Grades 9-12 students living in the Grosvenor 
       Park Apartments from C. W. Woodward High School 
       to Walter Johnson High School in September 1982 
 
    o  Reassign Grades 9-12 Kensington Elementary students 
       to Walter Johnson High School beginning 
       with Grade 9 students in September 1982 
 
    o  Relocate the ESOL (English for Speakers of Other 
       Languages) Center at Northwood High School to 
       Walter Johnson High School in September 1983 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Walter Johnson High School 
shall be part of that high school group. 
 
Resolution No. 769-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for   
        Charles W. Woodward High School 
 



On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Dr. 
Greenblatt seconded by Mrs. Zappone, the following resolution was 
adopted unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Charles W. Woodward High School attendance area 
on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modification: 
 
    o  Assign Grades 9-12 students living in the Grosvenor Park 
       Apartments to Walter Johnson High School beginning in 
       September 1982 
 
    o  Assign students living in the Rock Creek Terrace Apartments 
       to Wheaton High School as soon as feasible 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Charles W. Woodward High 
School shall be part of that high school group. 
 
                             Re:  Attendance Area Change for   
        Richard Montgomery High School 
 
Mrs. Spencer moved approval of the following which was seconded by 
Dr. Greenblatt: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 



system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Richard Montgomery High School attendance 
area on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas 
served during the 1981-82 school year with the following 
modifications: 
 
         o  Assign all students from the Potomac Springs 
            subdivision to Thomas S. Wootton High School 
 
         o  Assign all students from the Derwood Station 
            subdivision to Col. Zadok Magruder High School 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Richard Montgomery High 
School shall be part of that high school group. 
 
                             Re:  A Motion by Mrs. Peyser to Amend 
                                  the Proposed Resolution on   
        Richard Montgomery (FAILED) 
 
A motion by Mrs. Peyser to amend the proposed resolution on Richard 
Montgomery High School by deleting the second bullet failed with 
Mr. Barse and Mrs. Peyser voting in the affirmative; Mr. Ewing, 
Mrs. Spencer, and Mrs. Wallace voting in the negative; Dr. 
Greenblatt and Mrs. Zappone abstaining (Mr. Lipson abstaining). 
 
Resolution No. 770-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for   
        Richard Montgomery High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Barse, Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Spencer, 
Mrs. Wallace, and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mrs. 
Peyser abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in the affirmative): 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 



system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Richard Montgomery High School attendance 
area on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas 
served during the 1981-82 school year with the following 
modifications: 
 
         o  Assign all students from the Potomac Springs 
            subdivision to Thomas S. Wootton High School 
 
         o  Assign all students from the Derwood Station 
            subdivision to Col. Zadok Magruder High School 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Richard Montgomery High 
School shall be part of that high school group. 
 
Resolution No. 771-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for Thomas 
                                  S. Wootton High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mr. Ewing 
seconded by Dr. Greenblatt, the following resolution was adopted 
unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Thomas S. Wootton High School attendance area on 
and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modification: 



 
    o  Reassign all students from the Potomac Springs subdivision 
       to Thomas S. Wootton High School from Richard Montgomery 
       High School 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Thomas S. Wootton High 
School shall be part of that high school group. 
 
Resolution No. 772-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for Col. 
                                  Zadok Magruder High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Dr. 
Greenblatt seconded by Mr. Ewing, the following resolution was 
adopted with Mr. Ewing, Dr. Greenblatt, Mrs. Spencer, Mrs. Wallace, 
and Mrs. Zappone voting in the affirmative; Mr. Barse voting in the 
negative; Mrs. Peyser abstaining (Mr. Lipson voting in the 
affirmative): 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Col. Zadok Magruder High School attendance area 
on and after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served 
during the 1981-82 school year with the following modification: 
 
    o  Assign all students from the Derwood Station subdivision to 
       Col. Zadok Magruder High School from Richard Montgomery 
       High School in September 1982 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Col. Zadok Magruder High 
School shall be part of that high school group. 
 
Resolution No. 773-81        Re:  Attendance Area Change for Paint 



                                  Branch High School 
 
On recommendation of the superintendent and on motion of Mrs. 
Spencer seconded by Mr. Ewing, the following resolution was adopted 
unanimously: 
 
WHEREAS, The Policy on Long-range Educational Facilities Planning 
establishes goals, principles, and a process for addressing 
changing enrollment; and 
 
WHEREAS, The primary goal of the policy is to provide those 
facilities and future school sites necessary to sustain high 
quality educational programs at reasonable cost; and 
 
WHEREAS, One principle of the policy indicates that the school 
system shall be divided into high school feeder attendance areas 
and that, except for special schools, each school shall be part of 
a high school group and the senior high school boundaries shall 
define the boundaries of the group; and 
 
WHEREAS, The preferred pattern is that each subsidiary school 
should send all of its students to a single school at the next 
higher level; now therefore be it 
 
Resolved, That the Paint Branch High School attendance area on and 
after July 1, 1982, consists of the attendance areas served during 
the 1981-82 school year with the following modification: 
 
    o  Adjust the boundary between Paint Branch and Springbrook 
       High Schools, assigning to Springbrook High School the 
       portion of the existing Cloverly Elementary School area 
       consisting of Old Barn Court, and any Old Barn Court 
       resident currently enrolled at Benjamin Banneker 
       Junior High School or Paint Branch High School may 
       continue that articulation 
 
and be it further 
 
Resolved, That all elementary and intermediate schools sending 
students on and after July 1, 1982, to Paint Branch High School 
shall be part of that high school group. 
 
                             Re:  Wheaton High School 
 
It was agreed that grade level organization of Wheaton High School 
would be discussed as part of the Wheaton area actions. 
 
                             Re:  Adjournment 
 
The president adjourned the meeting at 1 a.m. 
 
                                  President 
 
                                  Secretary 
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